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Sonoma County Water Agency (SCWA)
Attn: Fish Flow DEIR

404 Aviation Boulevard
Santa Rosa, CA 95403
Email: fishflow-eir@scwa.ca.gov 

FISH FLOW DEIR COMMENTS MUST BE RECEIVED BY MARCH 10, 2017 at 5 PM
Dear SCWA Staff:
The Fish Habitat Flows and Water Rights Project proposed project requires permanently lowering minimum flows by 44% in lower Russian River as measured at the Hacienda Bridge between May 1st and October 15th during normal rain years as called for in the Biological Opinion (BO), and by 60% during dry rain years.  The DEIR considers no other flow alternatives between 70 cfs and 125 cfs for lower river and the 50 cfs minimum in dry years is 20 cfs lower than what is required by BO.  The document states that unused flows in storage resulting from this decrease would be available for use by SCWA contractors.
I am very concerned about the DEIR’s inadequately addressed impacts to water quality including possible increased pollution from nutrients, emerging toxins, bacteria, invasive species, toxic algae, etc.  These flow reductions will seriously impede my enjoyment of the river and possibly my health and that of my loved ones. I am also concerned about impacts to other species such as amphibians, sea birds, seals, invertebrates, unlisted fish, etc.  I do not think it is justified to seek a permanent flow change to implement an experimental project (maintaining a closed estuary to provides fresh water habitat for juvenile steelhead). In 7 years of attempts, while our river continued to degrade, your agency achieved project goals only once. 

The EIR states the following un-mitigatable significant Impact 4.2-4 on page 1-20 of the Executive Summary: “Changes to minimum instream flows could result in a violation of water quality standards or waste discharge requirements or otherwise degrade water quality relating to biostimulatory substances in the Russian River.” In fact, two dogs died last year from exposure to toxic algae and low levels of the toxin were discovered this year during the low flow period. Local beaches were posted with warning notices about possible harm to people and pets.  I am concerned about the safety of my pets and loved ones.

It has been demonstrated that natural May and June flows usually remain over 125 cfs, but for drought years, and therefore reduced flows will seldom occur in those months (but for occasionally in late June).  For 6 of the last 16 years the mouth closed an average of 7 days each year in July and only once in August; mouth closure being a necessary condition for the project.  The mouth frequently closes in September and October as the ocean gains energy, but often conditions are too dangerous for employees to work there. Finally, July and August fish counts have ceased because steelhead don’t reside in Estuary at that time.
I would like to propose another project alternative.  Retain Decision 1610 flows (as they are now) for the lower river, but continue all other DEIR recommended project components in the Upper River and Dry Creek.  In lieu of that, please recirculate the DEIR to address the issues raised by RRWPC and others.

Sincerely,

______________________________________________________________________________

(Signature)







(Date)

